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  Historic Preservation Commission 

Meeting Minutes 

November 26, 2019 

 

Present:  Crista Carrell, Mitch Alligood, Marck Hammes       

      

Absent:  Susan Brown, Fay Brassie  

 

Staff:  Debbie Adkinson, Code Department Assistant 

  Darrell Stone, Director of Planning & Development 

       

Visitors: Rene’ Cardena,  Doug & Deb Hammes 

 

 Meeting called to order at 6:00 P.M. 

 

Chairman Alligood entertained a motion for approval of the minutes from October 22, 2019 Meeting. 

Carrell made a motion to approve. Hammes seconded. Motion Carried. Minutes approved.  

 

The first item of business is an application for a COA for petition # HP-000040-2019 at 116 W Spring 

St. for changes to the façade with addition of 4 sconces, paint the building black and white and to add a 

new projecting sign of approximately 20 sq. ft. The applicant, Danlar Lighting is asking to add the 

sconces that will be lit from internal to show light above and below the sconces. The sign will hang from 

the existing frame.  

 

Rene’ Cardena spoke to the request and produced a sample of the sconce that would be used.  

 

Chairman Alligood asked if there was any opposition to the changes. Hearing none he entertained a 

motion. 

Hammes made a motion to approve. Carrell second. 

Motion carried. COA granted. 

       

 

 

Old Business: None 

New Business: The Schedule for 2020 was discussed and it was agreed that the 4th Tuesday at 6:00 pm 

would continue in the new year.  

 

Chairman Alligood entertained a motion to adjourn. 

 

Carrell motion to adjourn. Hammes second.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:05 pm 

 

 


